




Dear All,

Welcome to a packed, festive edition of our Newslette.  Thank you to all of the staff and the students for
their contributions, articles and pictures.

As you will be aware, it has been a very busy term, particularly the last few weeks with lots of sporting
fixtures, trips, visits, awards assemblies, Arts Star, the carol service, the presentation evenings and the
Jolly Christmas Show to mention but a few. As always, there is lots of information inside on all of this but
again, well done to everyone, staff and students who work so hard to organise and take part in all of our
extra-curricular activities.

It has been a real pleasure to see so many of our students receiving awards at their end-of-term
assemblies. Well done to all of the recipients, many of whom received certificates for great effort, good
attainment and strong attendance. In Years 7-11, our new report cards are now well established and you
will find that our awards are closely linked to them. I hope you find the new style card easier to navigate.
You will also see that attendance features prominently and as always, I ask for your full support in trying
to ensure that your child is at school, every day, on time and ready to learn as far as is possible.

It was also a pleasure to see so many of our students from last year’s Y11 and Y13 who joined us for our
presentation evenings recently. We have tried a new format this year with no formal speeches but it was
great to catch up with so many of them, see them collect their certificates and find out more about how
they are all getting on. We wish all of them every success whether in the Sixth Form, at university, college
or in employment.

As you know, we are proud to support a number of local, national and international charities. Over the
years we have supported the Shyira Trust in association with St. Luke’s in Formby. We will continue to
support them this Christmas with any monies raised from our recent carol service. As always, well done
and thank you to all of our fundraisers and to all of for supporting such worthy causes. 
School will be closed throughout the festive period. We close for the students at 12.30pm on Friday, 20th
December and re-open for all students as normal on Monday, 6th December 2024. Please remember, our
staff INSET day has moved to the 21st July and therefore, we do not have one at the start of the Spring
Term this year. 

Finally, I would like to take the opportunity on behalf of all of the staff, the trustees and myself, to wish
you, your family and your loved ones a very Merry and Peaceful Christmas as well as a Happy, Healthy
and Prosperous New Year.

Best wishes,

Mike McGarry
Headteacher 



Year 7 - Have a restful break!

The Year 7’s have now completed their first full term at Range High School. Our students have taken
part in many school activities since joining, including the Arts Star competition. We have had some
success with the football and netball teams. Hopefully, this will continue into the New Year. A big
well done to everyone who took part in the Christmas show this year. A lot of long hard hours have
been put in by our performers.  The students supported the whole school charity for Zoe’s Place by
having a Mufti Day. This raised a large amount of money to help towards this worthy cause. Well
done Year 7!! In addition to this, the Year 7’s have also collected food for the Southport Soup
Kitchen, again a big thank you to everyone who donated. This is a charity we have now supported for
over 5 years. Last but not least we wish everyone an enjoyable and restful break.
- Mr Rudd and Mrs Gallagher

Year 8 - So proud of you all!

Firstly, a huge thank you to everyone who generously donated to our food bank collection. Your
kindness has made a real difference to those in need during this festive season, and your support is
truly appreciated. I also want to congratulate the top 34 students who received zero negative points
on ClassCharts. Your dedication to maintaining positive behaviour and your exemplary attitude in
school are commendable. Well done for setting such a great example! Additionally, we were
fortunate to have our Y10 Mentors in Violence Prevention visit Year 8 PSHE lessons. The sessions
they delivered were not only engaging but also provided valuable insights on how to manage conflict
and build positive relationships; thank you to them for their input and we look forward to further
sessions in the New Year.  Looking ahead to the New Year, we are excited about our PGL trip in
March. More information about the trip will follow soon! As we break for the holidays, we hope you all
have a restful and enjoyable time with family and friends. Wishing you all a Merry Christmas and a
Happy New Year!
See you in 2025!
- Miss Singleton and Ms. McCarthy

Year 9 - Season's Greeting! 

It’s been another very busy term, and we wanted to pass on our thanks to students and their families
alike for all the hard work and support so far this year.  We would like to say a ‘Big Well Done’ to all of
our fabulous students who took part in the Christmas Carol service and the ‘Jolly Christmas Show’.
We hope that all who came to watch enjoyed the students' performances across both highly
entertaining evenings. A huge 'pat on the back' to all students who received recognition for their
attainment and effort during this term in our celebration assembly earlier this week, as well as a
hearty congratulations to all students who have displayed excellent attendance during the term. We
always continue to emphasise the importance of regular school attendance, and this will continue as
we move into 2025. Regular school attendance is an important part of giving yourself the best
possible start in life.  In the new year, we will be doing some work towards GCSE option choices, and
if families need any advice and support when making these difficult decisions, please do not hesitate
to get in touch.On behalf of Ms Lawrence and I, we wish you and your families a happy, restful and
safe Christmas.
- Mr Jump and Ms Lawrence 



Year 10 -  The Power of Yet
What a good start to the academic year! I’m happy to say that Year 10 have risen to the challenge of
this new school year and their behaviour and effort have been commendable. Staff are currently in
the process of feeding back and setting the targets that will help them identify their areas for
improvement from subject assessments, so that the students can have targeted feedback for the
new year and work at developing their understanding, exam skills and knowledge. Remember if you
can’t do it YET - you will. As part of our strategies to develop exam skills they have also attended
resilience workshops with the LFC Foundation. These were all about building resilience and having a
positive mental attitude. In addition to this they also spoke about the importance of diet, sleep and
exercise and let our pupils know where they can get support too. In acknowledgment of all these
efforts both in and outside school we are running our Christmas rewards session, where 30 students
will be celebrated for all of their efforts. Once again well done to those students for going above and
beyond. Their efforts will be recognised by their teachers with merits!

I am especially looking forward to our awards assembly where those students who have impressed
their teachers with their progress and hard work with a positive mindset will be rewarded and
recognised for all their efforts. Please remember Year 10 that you are the role models for the rest of
school – please come dressed to impress in full uniform and smart shoes. We look forward to seeing
you achieve your potential next year, and as we make our way into the festive season we wish you all
the best for the coming year!

- Mrs Plumbley and Mr Duddridge
 

Year 11 -  Congratulations we are so proud of you!!!
Well, this has been a particularly exhausting and relentless half-term for our Year 11 pupils! But they
have proved their stamina and resilience throughout.

The term started with mock exams looming on the horizon, so revision was the order of the day.
Once we reached the exam week all pupils conducted themselves maturely and properly and were
an absolute credit to themselves, the school and their families. Then fresh from their exams, work
experience began. The feedback we received from employers about our pupils is nothing short of
amazing. Employers have written letters to schools to compliment individuals, and others have been
offered jobs off the back of their hard work, motivation and integrity that they showed on their
placements.

In the coming weeks, pupils will be getting their mock results and these need to serve as valuable
information as to where they are now and not necessarily a final judgement of what they can achieve
in the summer. Each individual is capable of opening doors to amazing opportunities and realising
their potential. 

As Oprah Winfrey once said, ‘do what you have to do until you can do what you want to do’.
We are so incredibly proud of them and it is a privilege to be their Heads of Year. 
Now it is time to thoroughly enjoy a restful Christmas holiday with family and friends. 

- Mrs Wilson and Mr Wilson 



Art Department
Jolly Christmas Show and Christmas Art Competition 
In the run up to this year’s Jolly Christmas Show, some very keen KS3 students have been working
hard to create their Christmas designs for our new competition. Entries will be put up on display in
the dining hall to welcome the parents for the evening performance. Well done! 
The Jolly Christmas Show has been running for a couple of years now and is a great showcase finale
for the end of the year. It is our Christmas production including our own students and some from
local primary schools, an expressive arts extravaganza, showcasing fantastic artwork, music,
singing, dancing and drama.

Birds of Prey Drawing Day 
This December the Art Department sees the return of its annual Birds of Prey Day. Stephen Green
from S & R Birds has been visiting school for a couple of years now and has been keeping raptors for
about 37 years at his Lancashire wildlife refuge in Haskayne. Year 10 students really enjoy the Birds
of Prey Drawing Day and it provides them with valuable firsthand observations in colour and pencil
for their coursework portfolios.

Festive Dolly Club
Our department mannequin is proving to be a hit with a
small group of year 8 students. They come every Tuesday
lunchtime to dress her up as a new, creative and fun take
on an icon. We have had Amy Winehouse and Madonna of
late. They create the most fabulous outfits in about half
an hour from their own imagination! You can see updates
every week on the school Instagram feed.
- Art Department



Ypres, Belgium Trip

I went to Ypres, Belgium with Liverpool FC Academy U12's to play in the Premier League Truce
Tournament which remembers the Christmas Truce match that took place 110 years ago (1914).
Clubs from England, Belgium, France and Germany joined to learn about the importance of sacrifice
and friendship. During the First World War, soldiers from both sides laid down their weapons on
Christmas Day to play football and exchange gifts.

In addition to playing football, we visited war cemeteries, and memorials to soldiers and went down
into the trenches! I was asked to lay the wreath at the evening Last Post ceremony at Menin Gate on
behalf of LFC. It was really good to learn about the history of the First World War while playing
football with my team.

- Daniel Grimes, 7AU

Dragon Boat Racing TA makes Team GB

Miss Darville Represents Team GB in Dragon Boat Racing Championship
Miss Darville, a dynamic athlete with a passion for the water, is proudly representing Team GB in the
upcoming Dragon Boat Racing Championship in Germany. From July 12th to the 21st 2025, she will
compete alongside her teammates in an event that promises to showcase extraordinary stamina,
skill, and teamwork.
This year’s championship, hosted in Germany, gathers the best dragon boat racers from across the
globe. Team GB, with Miss Darville among its ranks, is gearing up to face tough competition, but
they are bringing a wealth of experience and dedication to the water. As she takes to the waters in
Germany, Miss Darville will carry with her the hopes and support of her community back home. Keep
an eye on Team GB and Miss Darville as they paddle their way to glory in Germany - their efforts are
sure to inspire. Good luck, Miss Darville! Range is behind you all the way!

- Miss H Chambers

RE Department Christmas Craft Club

A small number of Year 7 students have been spending their lunchtimes over the past couple of
weeks designing Christmas decorations to take home for their trees, just for fun! There was some
great work completed, from angels to snowmen, Christmas trees to stars - well done to them!

- Ms R Gooding



Year 10 MVP Mentors Lead the Way in Tackling Important Issues
Our Year 10 pupils have been making a remarkable 
difference within our school community through their 
involvement in the Mentors in Violence Prevention 
(MVP) programme. This initiative, which focuses on 
developing leadership and empowering young people 
to safely challenge inappropriate behaviours, has seen 
our mentors deliver engaging and thought-provoking 
sessions to Year 8 pupils on a range of important topics.

Through the MVP programme, our pupils have explored
 issues such as name-calling, sexting, controlling behaviour,
 and harassment, equipping their younger peers with 
strategies to recognise and address these behaviours in a safe and supportive way. Using the
‘bystander’ approach, the sessions emphasised the power of individuals to act as positive role
models, rather than framing them as victims or perpetrators. This innovative approach fosters a
sense of responsibility and encourages all students to contribute to a safer and more respectful
school environment.

The MVP programme is built on five core principles: exploring violence through a gendered lens,
developing leadership, adopting a bystander approach, recognising the scope of violent behaviour,
and challenging victim-blaming. These principles formed the foundation of the Year 10 pupils’
sessions, allowing for meaningful discussions about health, emotional wellbeing, and the difference
between acceptable and unacceptable behaviours.

Our mentors – Joel Waring, Brandon Le-Breton, Amelia Davies, Oscar Mackenzie, Emily Forrester,
Joni Falconer, Kodah Fazakerley, Erin Plumbley, Maisie Hulme, Sophie Jones, Mia O’Donnell,
Benjamin Spelman, George Harrison, Maisie Powell, George Crompton, Evyn Watkins, Anton Coyne,
Edie Barnes, Martha Devine, and Mollie Morris – have shown outstanding dedication to this
programme. They attended two days of training, collaborated in groups to prepare and practise their
sessions, and worked closely with school staff to ensure the content was impactful and relevant.

The feedback from Year 8 pupils has been overwhelmingly positive, with many commending the
mentors for their relatable and approachable style of delivering sessions on such sensitive topics. By
opening up conversations about behaviours that impact communities, the MVP mentors have
empowered younger students to develop their understanding of respectful relationships and how to
safely challenge inappropriate behaviour.

Their hard work, empathy, and commitment to making our school a safer and more supportive
environment are a credit to them. They have not only shown great leadership but have also inspired
younger pupils to adopt positive behaviours and attitudes.

We are incredibly proud of the maturity and dedication shown by our Year 10 pupils. Their work has
made a lasting impact, fostering respect and understanding within our school community. Well done
to all involved!

- Mr Duddridge, Assistant Head of Year 10





”Just because society says
you can’t or shouldn’t
pursue something you
enjoy doesn’t mean you
should ever let other

people's opinions stop you
from doing it!”

- Raphaela
Year 11 Computer
science student



Inspiring Journey into Computer Science: An Interview with Raphaela, a Year 11 student.

We’re really happy to welcome back our inspiring journeys into Computer Science. Our first interview this year was with
Raphaela, a Year 11 student who has now completed her mock exams and is preparing herself for the next steps when she
finishes high school. Raphaela’s journey into computer science wasn’t a planned one, but she blossomed as she grew to enjoy
what the subject had to offer.

Can you share your journey into computer science?
I enjoyed computer science during Key Stage 3, but it wasn’t one of my top choices at GCSE. When one of my preferred
options fell through, an opening for computer science became available, and I was welcomed with open arms. I had very little
interest at the start and struggled greatly with the syllabus. I felt I was falling behind my peers; however, over time and through
great encouragement from my amazing teacher and a lot of behind-the-scenes work from both myself and my teacher
(revision sessions twice a week after school and every lunchtime), my grades climbed to 5s, 6s, 7s, and even an 8! I began to
enjoy the lessons, as they were very interactive and engaging, and I knew if I didn't understand, I wouldn't be ridiculed or
talked down to. So, it might not have been my first choice or an easy journey, but I'm glad it worked out in the end.

What sparked your interest in this field?
My brother and dad were always interested in computer science, and I deemed it a male field of work with the mindset of,
“Why would I ever need to learn to do it myself when I can always just get a man to help?” But over time, I realised computer
science has nothing to do with gender, and why do I need to rely on a man for something I can easily do myself? So, I began to
join in conversations about computer science and engage more in lessons.

What specific areas of computer science are you most passionate about, and why?
I think online safety is what I'm most passionate about, as I feel it is most relevant in today's society. We need to know how to
be smart and protect ourselves online.

As you prepare for your exams, what study strategies have you found most effective?
I have found doing past papers and using flashcards most effective.

Have you encountered any challenges or obstacles in your computer science studies, and how have you
overcome them?
I struggled with grasping our programming language, Python, and also remembering key functions in a computer and what
they do, so through practice, revising little and often, and taking advantage of intervention sessions, I feel a lot more secure in
my knowledge.

How do you balance your academic workload with extracurricular activities or other interests?
I find that making a revision timetable, and an academic diary, and learning how to manage my time helps me keep my life
balanced and not get overwhelmed by the workload.

Are there any particular projects or assignments from your computer science courses that stand out to you as
particularly meaningful or enjoyable?
The time we went into the server room and took apart a computer to see the relevant computer components was most
enjoyable, as in other lessons we don’t get the option to experience visually what we are learning!

In your opinion, what are some of the most exciting developments or trends happening in the field of
computer science today?
I think the development of the drive for more women in science and technology is exciting, as it broadens career options for
women and evens the playing field in the female-to-male ratio in STEM fields.

As a young woman pursuing computer science, have you faced any stereotypes or biases, and if so, how
have you addressed them?
I found it quite daunting being in a class filled with boys and very few girls and the connotations that come with being in such a
male-dominated field. But I find that the vast majority of people in my class don’t mind that girls are in their class. However,
you can often be deemed a “pick me,” trying to get male attention for just doing something you enjoy, such as computer
science.

How do you envision using your computer science skills and knowledge in your future career?
I wish to go into law and become a barrister or solicitor, but I think with the ever-progressing technology, there is a high
possibility computer science will be prominent in every future career.
Finally, if you could share a piece of advice or an inspirational quote with other young women interested in pursuing computer
science, what would it be?
Just because society says you can’t or shouldn’t pursue something you enjoy doesn’t mean you should ever let other people's
opinions stop you from doing it!

Thank you so much to Raphaela for sharing her journey with us. We’re wishing her all the best for her next steps and can’t wait
to hear all about it when she makes her dfecisions.



RANGE HIGH SCHOOL TOTALLY ROCK IN NATIONAL TIMES TABLES COMPETITION.
Our KS3 pupils took part in the TTRS England Rocks competition again this November. The
competition required children to correctly answer as many multiplication and division questions as
possible, to give their class the best chance of winning. The competition took place across the whole
country with 201,411,974 questions answered collectively by 384,491 pupils from more than 4,543
schools and 30,188 classes! On average our top class 9ZCJ answered 342 questions correctly per
pupil, with the best performing pupil answering an amazing 5,534 questions correctly in total.

Here is what some of our Year 9 pupils thought…
“We went into the computer room and spent half of the lesson playing TTRS and we came 3rd” – Luke
“We did really well in completing in the TTRockstars competition” – Harry
“We all went into a computer room and spent half the lesson doing TTRS as well as working at home

and we got 3rd in our school” – Josh
“My class won!” – Bobby

“It gave us the opportunity to expand our times table knowledge but also compete in a competition
between our peers.” – Serena

- Miss J Griffiths

GCHQ Christmas Challenge in Computer Science

This term, students from all year groups got into the festive spirit by 
taking on the GCHQ Christmas Challenge 2024. The annual event, 
hosted by the UK’s intelligence and security organisation, GCHQ, 
features a series of brain-teasing puzzles designed to inspire creativity, 
teamwork, and problem-solving skills. The challenge involved seven
 puzzles of varying difficulty, testing skills such as codebreaking, mathematics, lateral thinking, and
analysis. For the first time, this year’s card also included three hidden elements for those looking for an
extra test. Students worked in groups, combining their unique strengths to uncover the final hidden
message, demonstrating perseverance and ingenuity along the way. Our students impressed with their
enthusiasm and determination, with many taking the puzzles home to share with friends and family.
Those who solved the challenge received a certificate of achievement and a prize, celebrating their
hard work and problem-solving abilities. Director of GCHQ, Anne Keast-Butler, described the puzzles
as a way to highlight the importance of STEM skills and encourage young people to consider careers in
cybersecurity and intelligence.  We are proud of the teamwork and resilience our students showed
during this challenge and look forward to participating again next year. Well done to everyone who
took part!
- Mrs Howes, Curriculum Area Leader of Computer Science & E-Safety Lead 
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PACT

Larissa May is a leading figure in digital well-being and the founder 
of #HalfTheStory, the first youth-led non-profit dedicated to fostering
 healthy relationships with social media. Her journey into digital 
wellness advocacy began in 2015 when she confronted her own
challenges with social media and mental health. Sharing her 
experiences on Instagram sparked agrassroots movement that 
evolved into #HalfTheStory, aiming to empower the next generation's
 relationship with technology through education, advocacy and 
community engagement. 

Under Larz's leadership, #HalfTheStory has developed initiatives like Social Media U, an evidence-
based digital well-being programme co-created with young people. This programme educates
students about the connection between their emotional health and digital habits, partnering with
schools and after-school programmes in the USA and UK. 
Recognising the challenges parents face in raising children in today's digital age, Larz has
collaborated with Dr. Raghu Appasani to launch the Parent Tech Action Coalition (PTAC). PTAC is a
free virtual community and resource hub designed to support parents in cultivating healthier tech
habits at home. It offers a judgement-free space with expert advice, best practices, and
opportunities for parents to learn together. 

Larz's work has garnered significant media attention. She has been featured in outlets
 such as the Wall Street Journal, TIME, Forbes, Refinery29, Good Morning America 
and NBC.  Recently, she appeared on CBS, sharing valuable tips for parents 
navigating the complexities of screen time and digital engagement.

 

Lydia Marshall Creative Christmas Card winner!
Lydia Marshall, an aspiring police officer, has taken a significant step 
towards her dream by winning a prestigious Christmas card design 
competition organised by Merseyside Police. Lydia’s creative artwork was
selected as the winning entry, and she was presented with a certificate
by the Chief Constable of Police in recognition of her achievement. The
competition invited young artists to design a festive card that would 
spread joy and goodwill during the holiday season. Lydia’s design stood
out for its originality and its ability to perfectly capture the spirit of 
Christmas. Her artwork will now be showcased as the official Merseyside 
Police Christmas card, spreading festive cheer to officers, staff, and the
wider community.
In a heartfelt letter, the Chief Constable praised Lydia’s creativity, writing:
"Your creativity and artistic talent are evident in your design, which perfectly captures the spirit of
the season. Your artwork will bring joy and festive cheer to many people this Christmas, and we are
proud to showcase your work. It is young artists like you who inspire us all with your imagination and
dedication."  Lydia, who has always aspired to join the police force, is thrilled with her win. This
achievement has further strengthened her resolve to pursue a career in law enforcement. This
recognition marks a festive and inspiring milestone in Lydia’s journey to becoming a part of the
police force, and her community looks forward to seeing what she will achieve next.
- Miss H Chambers
 





PE

Year 7 Football
The Year 7 team travelled to Chesterfield High in the first round of the 
Sefton Cup. The game started with Range heavily under pressure from a
very strong Chesterfield side. Range went into the half time break two 
goals down and it was fair to say the lads were thinking back to the previous 
Bluecoat game!!!! Whatever the manager said to them worked, as it was a 
completely different story in the second half. Two goals from Dexter Frodsham 
and a close range effort from Ellis Coyne sealed the comeback in what was a fantastic
second half performance. Every student involved should be proud of what
they achieved as they were brilliant!

Year 8 Football
Year 8 welcomed St Michael’s to Stapleton Road in the first round of the Sefton Cup on a misty
Thursday afternoon. Range made a fantastic start with the St Michael’s keeper forced into making a
number of fantastic saves. It wasn’t long before Range finally clicked into gear and three quick fire
goals from Jack Fielding, Thomas Dixon and Jacob Jameson put Range into a 3-0 half time lead.
Further chances came in the second half but there was only one further goal as darkness fell, scored
by Alastair Bosanquet. 

Range made the short journey to Holy Family in the Merseyside Cup. It felt that the cold had started
to set in but that didn’t deter the rapid start to the game. Range went 3-0 up within the first 5
minutes with goals from Jack Fielding and two for Harry Redhead only to be pegged back with two
Holy Family goals. Range responded rapidly with two more goals from Deacon Pruden from a corner
and another Jack Fielding finish to make it 5-2 after 12 minutes. The game eventually settled down
and Range added a 6th on the stroke of halftime from Harry Craig. Into the second half and Jack
Fielding continued where he left off, completing his hat trick and a late Alastair Bosanquet effort
equalling the two Holy Family second half goals to make the final score 8-4.

Year 9 Football
Range hosted their local rivals St Marys Crosby in the Merseyside Cup. It was a real team
performance, from the first whistle to the last. The lads were outstanding, they battled extremely
hard and came out victorious, winning 2-0. Louie McKenna has continued his rich vein of form
playing in a slightly different position to what he is used to; he adapted well to the central striker role
and was on the scoresheet once again. A captain's performance from Ryan Morris was topped off
with a deserved goal. The lads progress onto the Quarter Final where they will face Calday. A really
encouraging string of performances to see out the year, well done boys!

Year 10 Football
Range progressed to the next round of the Merseyside Cup with an emphatic victory over King’s
Leadership Academy Hawthornes at Litherland Sports Centre. An early goal settled the visitors and
allowed them to play tidy, attractive football with the midfield duo of Matthew Hull and captain
Matthew Grimes pulling the strings, with Range eventually winning 8-2. We eagerly await our
opponents in the next round.



Year 11 Football
Fresh from mock week and work experience, the Year 11 team travelled to Calderstones in the
Merseyside Cup. We started strongly and we were unlucky not to take an early lead. Strong forward
play and some fine finishing from the opposition were tough to defend. It was a resolute performance
from the lads but unfortunately, that wasn’t enough and it was an exit from the cup at the second
round stage. I was very proud of how each and every player conducted themselves in a tough game.

Sixth Form Football
Range welcomed St Mary’s in their second game of the Sefton Cup. Range started the brighter team
but struggled to convert their chances. St Mary’s took advantage of this and scored 3 in very quick
succession to take a 3-0 half time lead. A change in formation and personnel lit a spark and Range
looked more dangerous and pulled a goal back with a great long range effort from captain Harry
Henderson. Further chances came but Range could just not put the ball in the back of the net. St
Mary’s scored another 2 and the game ended 5-2.

Netball - U14 and U19 Netball National Schools Tournament
Both teams competed in the first round of the national 
school netball tournament at Wirral Grammar in 
November.  This was an excellent tournament where pupils 
were involved in some very high standard netball games 
involving teams across Merseyside.  I was extremely proud
 of both teams who played some excellent netball and a
special mention to the Year 9 team who had to battle 
against some very difficult weather conditions!  Well done 
to both teams and especially to the sixth form team who 
finished third.Matches were played against FHS, 
Greenbank and Merchant Taylors Well done to the Year 11 
Netball team who won the Southport and Formby Tournament 

Year 7 Rugby 
The Y7 boys continue to practise enthusiastically and are now approaching the levels of experience
where they can enjoy the full rigours of full contact competitive rugby. Matches will be arranged for
the New Year.

Year 9 Rugby
The Y9 team battled manfully in their Lancashire Plate match against a very experienced St Edwards
team but were unable to come away with a victory. The boys have improved considerably this term
and can be proud of their achievements.

Year 10 Rugby 
Our Y10 team visited one of the leading schools in England, Kirkham Grammar, in the Lancashire
Cup and, despite playing very well, were unable to claim victory. We now enter the Plate competition
at the Quarter Final stage where we are due to play the winners of the Ormskirk/Bolton School
encounter.

Year 11 Rugby
Our Y11 team gained an excellent win away at Laurus School, Ashton Under Lyne to reach the semi
final of the Lancashire Plate where we play Maricourt School.



The KS4 Team of Maisie Rydall, Eva Beckett, Eva Robinson and Anna Gregory won their tournament
after some fantastic singles and doubles matches against CTK, Formby, Stanley and Greenbank. Well
done, a great team effort.

Badminton
The KS3 Team of Felicia Chan, Tallulah Matthews, Magda Jones and Emily Paybody won their
tournament after beating CTK, Stanley, Greenbank and Formby. It was a fantastic team effort and there
were some great singles and doubles badminton played by all.



Primary School CPD
The PE department welcomed staff from our local primary schools to complete some Handball
Continuous Professional Development to help support the teaching and learning of handball to their
respective primary schools. Approximately 20 primary school staff attended the session with some
fantastic performances and in particular, dedication from all of the staff. We look forward to seeing
the hard work paying off when the primary school students eventually join us at Range High in the
near future.

Bowling Event 
A group of 7 KS3 pupils got the opportunity to compete in a bowling competition at Ocean Plaza.
The pupils played two games and the school scores were added together. We finished 4th overall.
Lots of fun was had by all. 
Big shout out to Johnny Cooney and Madi Boyd who came first in their lanes and Ilithyia who
managed to get a strike. 

Kieran Owen Thrives at International Training Camp in Poland
Kieran has recently returned from an incredible experience in 
Poland, where he joined athletes from the Polish, Ukrainian, and 
Great Britain national teams, as well as a few members from the
Icelandic national team. The training camp was an intense and 
exhilarating opportunity for Kieran to train alongside some of 
the best in the sport, pushing his abilities to new heights, with 
athletes from diverse backgrounds sharing techniques and 
learning from one another. The mix of nationalities and training 
styles created a dynamic and inspiring environment that fuelled
Kieran's growth as an athlete.
The highlight of the camp was a final competition, which gave participants the chance to showcase
the skills they had honed during the week. Kieran rose to the occasion spectacularly, demonstrating
a series of fantastic new skills that left coaches and fellow athletes thoroughly impressed. His
performance was a testament to his hard work, adaptability and dedication to improvement.
Not only did Kieran excel athletically, but he also embraced the cultural experience of training in
Poland. 

Beat the Keeper
The PE department organised a Beat the Keeper competition where staff and students queued up to
put the PE staff goalkeepers through their paces. Students were in great spirits and were very
generous in raising money for such a worthy cause.
- PE Department



WARHAMMER
CLUB

BRING YOUR MODELS, PAINTBRUSHES, AND ENTHUSIASM OR JUST
COME TO LEARN AND HAVE FUN. NO EXPERIENCE? NO PROBLEM!

WE’LL TEACH YOU EVERYTHING YOU NEED TO KNOW.
SIGN UP NOW AND JOIN THE BATTLE FOR GLORY!

EMAIL MISS CHAMBERS FOR MORE DETAILS: HC@RANGE.SEFTON.SCH.COM
ROOM: 52

DAY: FRIDAY 
TIME: 12:30PM - 1:00PM

ARE YOU READY TO DIVE INTO AN EPIC WORLD OF STRATEGY, CREATIVITY, AND
FANTASY? THE WARHAMMER CLUB IS THE PERFECT PLACE TO UNLEASH YOUR
IMAGINATION AND HONE YOUR SKILLS ON THE BATTLEFIELD. WHETHER YOU’RE

A SEASONED GENERAL OR COMPLETELY NEW TO THE GAME, EVERYONE IS
WELCOME!



MAKE YOUR VOICE HEARD! 
Would you like to tell us your opinion about

the Team Around the School (TAS)? 

https://forms.office.com/e/WrMcTNBtv1 

We are completing a service evaluation, and we
would like to know about your experiences. 

Your voice is important to us and will help shape 
future social care practice. 

Please scan this QR code to answer our survey or 
sign up for a 1:1 interview. 

If you choose to participate in an interview after
completing the survey, you will receive a £20 voucher as a

thank you. 

For more information, please email isabelle.cadwallader@alderhey.nhs.uk OR
Amanda.May.Thompson@sefton.gov.uk 

https://forms.office.com/e/WrMcTNBtv1
https://forms.office.com/e/WrMcTNBtv1
mailto:isabelle.cadwallader@alderhey.nhs.uk
mailto:Amanda.May.Thompson@sefton.gov.uk
mailto:Amanda.May.Thompson@sefton.gov.uk


Year 10 Sandwich challenge at The Grand

This month, our Year 10 food students have been competing in a Trust-wide challenge to produce a
new and innovative sandwich. There were some delicious results last Friday and it was difficult to
choose a winner from the fantastic entries. However, congratulations to Madison Ling and Mia Willis
who will go to the Grand Hotel to make their sandwiches in a professional kitchen and compete in
the final, representing Range.

- Miss C Usher



Latin 

This term has been full of energy and enthusiasm as we introduced a brand new opportunity for our
students to explore Latin through the Latin Excellence Programme. We launched an after-school
club for Years 9 and 10, and a lunchtime club for Years 7 and 8, both of which have been met with a
great level of enthusiasm.
Students have particularly enjoyed learning about our Latin characters, especially Laurentius the
elephantus, Rapidus the leopardus and Cleosnaptra the crocodila, who have quickly become firm
favourites.

We ended the term in true Roman style, with our own Saturnalia party! It was a joyful celebration,
filled with games and fun, though we sadly left out any sacrifices for the gods this year!

We would like to extend a huge thank you to all of our students who have embraced Latin so
wholeheartedly. 

It has been a fantastic start to the year, and we’re looking forward to continuing the adventure when
we return to the vivarium (zoo) with Laurentius and friends!

- Miss E Cuffe

Yule Log comp 

Yule log competition winners:
GROUP:

VALERIE CAMPBELL MATTOCK
LOTTE KLEIJWEGT
ALICE MOORS

RUNNERS UP:
ISLA & FREYA EARLEY
ALED HOPKIN

Well done to all who attended, you have impressed us all with your efforts. Your fondant modelling
and decoration skills surprise and impress us every year! Thank you also to Mrs Phillips for judging
our competition 

- Miss Usher & Mrs de Belle



Range High School Carol Service held at St. Luke's Church

The Range High School carol service is always an exceptional event combining selections of
magnificent music and readings. Months of preparation go into making the carol service a fitting
start to the Christmas festivities.

Throughout the evening, the readers retold the story of the birth of Jesus, which was punctuated by
performances of beautiful arrangements of well-known traditional Christmas songs, including "God
Rest Ye Merry Gentlemen" and “Ding Dong Merrily on High” which included an exceptional solo from
Joni Falconer on the flute.
The evening also included the instrumental piece, “Corelli’s Christmas Concerto”, as well as
renowned festive pieces, “Vivaldi’s Four Seasons: Winter” and “Cantique de Noel” which Mrs Davies
and the Orchestra ably performed.

The performances of The Wexford Carol, A Spaceman Came Travelling, The Hour Before Christmas
and The Winter Song by Vocal Range and Harmonix were nothing short of outstanding. Cara Banks,
Belle Sloane and Eleanor Baines should be especially commended for their magnificent solos, along
with Maria Byrne and Lucy Corbett for their duet. 
The evening was made even better with the congregation joining in with the hymns, accompanied by
the Orchestra. Mrs Davies and Mr Povey are exceptionally proud of all the students involved for their
hard work and commitment over the past few months. 

Special thanks goes to Rev. Dr. Matt Davis for his prayers and blessings. At the end of the service, a
collection was held, with proceeds going to the Shyira Trust, the charity supporting Groupe Scolaire,
a school in Rwanda that Range High School have supported for many years now. We would also like
to take this opportunity to thank our friends at St. Luke's Church for the ongoing support offered to
Range High School throughout the year. We are extremely honoured and grateful to feel part of their
warm and welcoming community. 
 
- Mr. Povey, ​​​​​ Curriculum Area Leader for Music & Mrs. Bridge, Curriculum Area Leader for RE
 





Sixth Form Open Evening

On the evening of 13th November, the Sixth Form opened its doors to welcome prospective Sixth
Form students and their families. Students were able to discover the range of exciting opportunities
we have on offer, including a variety of subjects, enrichment opportunities and trips. A talk was
delivered by members of our Head Team, Amie and Tom, and also by Finn, who has had a successful
transition to Range Sixth Form from another high school. Year 11 students can continue to apply by
visiting www.rangesixthform.applicaa.com 

Bonkers Bingo

The school arts theatre was transformed into a festive wonderland for the much-anticipated return of
Cuffe and Templeton present Bonkers Bingo Bonanza! Year 12 and 13 students gathered in their
best Christmas jumpers, ready to jingle all the way to bingo glory. With a game full of laughs,
surprises, and enough holiday cheer to light up a Christmas tree, the event was nothing short of
magical. Unlike your traditional bingo, this was a sleigh ride of chaos and fun. Miss Cuffe called the
numbers with dramatic flair, prizes ranged from the hilarious (giant inflatable flamingo) to the
ridiculous (a variety pack of cereal), and the audience erupted into Christmas singalongs between
rounds led by Miss Templeton. The event had everyone decking the halls with laughter and shouting
“bingo!” louder than Santa’s “ho ho ho!”

Thank you to the students and staff who participated in spreading holiday cheer the Cuffe and
Templeton way. The Bonkers Bingo Bonanza proved to be the perfect way to wrap up the term in
true Range Christmas tradition, because we’re already dreaming of next year’s fun and games!

Have a tree-mendous holiday, everyone!
- Miss Cuffe and Miss Templeton



Christmas Jumper Day

On 12th December, Sixth Formers and staff participated in Christmas Jumper Day to raise money for
Save The Children. Everyone looked very festive, and £97.21 was raised by students and staff!

Sixth Form Charity Week

As it is coming up to the festive period we embraced the season of giving and completed a Charity
Week! From Monday 2nd December to Friday 6th December, the Year 12s came together in the spirit
of generosity to support The Royal Manchester Children’s Hospital. The Royal Manchester Children’s
Hospital is the largest and busiest children’s hospital in the UK, with donations the hospital will be
able to purchase state-of-the-art equipment for diagnosis and treatment and to fund pioneering
medical research to improve understanding of illnesses. The week consisted of Monday: raffle
tickets were sold during tutor, on Tuesday we had a bake sale at break time, on Wednesday there
was a Winter Walk at lunch for Year 7s, and finally Thursday and Friday included a fun game of
‘Guess how many sweets are in a jar!’. This initiative not only raised funds for the Royal Manchester
Children&#39;s charity but also allowed us to spread awareness for Ruby, a year 12 student who is
currently being cared for there. Ruby is a kind and caring student, who always makes you smile. She
is hard-working and has a passion for Art and Health & Social Care. Ruby is known by all staff and
students for being very talkative and friendly. We are all missing her at the moment, but can’t wait to
see her return next year! Finally, we all want to say thank you to everyone who has donated to this
amazing cause, overall we have raised £283 for the charity. Every single penny has made a
difference and we all appreciate it so much! Thank you all

- Miss H Bell, Assistant Head of Sixth form 



All Brains

Our Psychology students had the opportunity to conduct a brain dissection in lessons this past half
term. They were able to see the different lobes of the brain along with various brain anatomy such as
the hippocampus, which is responsible for long term memory. Students were all able to hold a brain
and have a good look! This supports the Biopsychology unit in Psychology and student knowledge of
localisation of function.  

Apprenticeship 

A large number of our Year 13 students have been working hard on writing and 
submitting their university applications this term, with some already receiving some great offers from
their chosen universities. All forms should be submitted by the end of term. Next term, the focus for
Year 13s moves to apprenticeship applications.

- Ms Gooding, Careers Co-ordinator

Year 13 Presentation Evening

On the evening of December 16th, we had the pleasure of welcoming back our former Year 13
students for a celebration of their achievements. Awards were given for excellence in academia,
outstanding contributions to extracurricular activities, noteworthy charitable endeavours, and
personal accomplishments. It was lovely to see so many familiar faces and to hear of the progress
our former students have made since leaving the Sixth Form



Record-Breaking Win for RSF Athlete Josh Tan
Josh Tan performed outstandingly at a recent athletics competition, clinching victory in the Under-
20s 60-metre race. Demonstrating remarkable speed and determination, Josh not only secured the
fastest time across all heats but broke his club record—a significant achievement in his athletic
career. Josh’s impressive win reflects his dedication and talent and serves as a source of inspiration
for his peers and pride for his club. Congratulations to Josh on this record-breaking success!

London Art and Photography Sixth Form Trip
There is a lot of enrichment through the arts here at Range and we are fortunate enough to be able
to visit some fantastic European cities to be inspired by and to experience art and culture first hand.
Past trips have included Paris, Barcelona and Venice. Our December trip this year was to our own
capital city, London. 

We took 11 students for two nights, staying in the YHA Central London. This was a great base to visit
the sights from, located within about a 25-minute walk away from most places that we visited. On
the first evening highlights included a trip on the London Eye to see the illuminated river, Big Ben
and the Houses of Parliament, followed by pizza and a visit to the Disney Store, always a popular
choice! The following day, we visited the National Portrait Gallery and the ‘Poets and Lovers’
Exhibition at the National Gallery, a once in a lifetime exhibition celebrating the paintings of Van
Gogh, brought together from all around the world.

On the second evening the students visited Hyde Park Winter Wonderland, a giant fun fair which
included ice skating, the Magical Ice Kingdom followed by some free time to go on rides.  Before
returning home on the last day, we had a walk through Regent’s Park to the vibrant area of Camden,
a haven of counter culture, where we spent time on the eclectic high street and in the market. The
students behaved impeccably, with good manners and were a pleasure to take away and spend time
with. They took lots of photographs for their coursework and learned new skills outside of the
classroom, such as navigating their way around a busy city at one of the busiest times of the year.

“I really enjoyed my time in London. My favourite part was exploring the National Gallery, and
getting inspiration from all of the lovely artworks. I really enjoyed spending time with my friends in
London, and taking many different experimental photographs of famous landmarks and cultural
sites.” Daisy Rawlins.




